"As for these four children, God gave them knowledge and skill in all learning and wisdom: and Daniel had understanding in all visions and dreams."

Daniel 1:17



Tuesday

The Bible Teaches Me That GOD is Powerful

Unit Aim: Worship GOD Because He is Powerful

Lesson: 1 God Shows His Power to Elijah1 Kings 17:1-6Lesson: 2 God Shows His Power to Elijah and a Widow 1 Kings 17:7-161 Kings 17:7-16Lesson: 3 God Shows His Power at Mount Carmel1 Kings 18:16-39Lesson: 4 God Shows His Power to Elisha and a Family2 Kings 4:8-37Lesson: 5 God Shows His Power to Naaman2 Kings 5:1-15

Parent Link: Pray as you begin and end. Each week you will be given a bible story to read to your child(ren). If your child is learning to read this is a good time for them to practice; and you can reread for understanding and answering the questions. Always review last week's lesson. Be creative!

Resources: Bible; International Children's Bible; Route 52 Explore Bible Stories; Youtube

2 Kings 5:1-15

International Children's Bible

Naaman Is Healed

5 Naaman was commander of the army of the king of Aram. He was a great man to his master. He had much honor because the Lord had used him to give victory to Aram. He was a mighty and brave man. But he had a harmful skin disease. 2 The Arameans had gone out to steal from the Israelites. And they had taken a little girl as a captive from Israel. This little girl served Naaman's wife. 3 She said to her mistress, "I wish that my master would meet the prophet who lives in Samaria. He would heal Naaman of his disease." 4 Naaman went to the king. He told him what the girl from Israel had said. 5 The king of Aram said, "Go now. And I will send a letter to the king of Israel." So Naaman left and took about 750 pounds of silver. He also took about 150 pounds of gold and ten changes of clothes with him. 6 He brought the letter to the king of Israel. It read, "I am sending my servant Naaman to you. I'm sending him so you can heal him of his skin disease." 7 The king of Israel read the letter. Then he tore his clothes to show how upset he was. He said, "I'm not God! I can't kill and make alive again! Why does this man send someone with a harmful skin disease for me to heal? You can see that the king of Aram is trying to start trouble with me!" 8 Elisha, the man of God, heard that the king of Israel had torn his clothes. So he sent a message to the king. It said, "Why have you become so upset that you tore your clothes? Let Naaman come to me. Then he will know there is a prophet in Israel!" 9 So Naaman went with his horses and chariots to Elisha's house. And he stood outside the door. 10 Elisha sent a messenger to Naaman. The messenger said, "Go and wash in the Jordan River seven times. Then your skin will be healed, and you will be clean." 11 Naaman became angry and left. He said, "I thought Elisha would surely come out and stand before me. I thought he would call on the name of the Lord his God. I thought he would wave his hand over the place and heal the disease! 12 Abana and Pharpar, the rivers of Damascus, are better than all the waters of Israel! Why can't I wash in them and become clean?" So Naaman went away very angry. 13 But Naaman's servants came near and talked to him. They said, "My father, if the prophet had told you to do some great thing, wouldn't you have done it? Doesn't it make more sense just to do it? After all, he only told you, 'Wash, and you will be clean.'" 14 So Naaman went down and dipped in the Jordan seven times. He did just as Elisha had said. Then Naaman's skin became new again. It was like the skin of a little boy. And Naaman was clean! 15 Naaman and all his group came back to Elisha. He stood before Elisha and said. "Look. I now know there is no God in all the earth except in Israel! Now please accept a gift from me."

Please watch:

Naaman the Leper - 2 Kings 5 | Sunday School Lesson & Bible Te...

Family Study:

- 1. What country was Naaman from?
- 2. Who told Naaman about the prophet in Israel who could cure leprosy?
- 3. Why did King Joram tear his robe?
- 4. Who had the power to cure Naaman?
- 5. What does this story teach us about God?

<u>Please have your child color and cut worship circles on the</u> <u>next page.</u>

